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1* September, 2016
Letter to parents and teachers (16/17-1)

Dear parents and teachers

Our new academic year has started and | trust everybody is looking forward to another fruitful year. This year is CKY’s

15th anniversary and it goes without saying that we will be embracing this very special occasion.

I am immensely grateful to our teaching team whose collaboration, dedication, care for students, as well as
recognition of our school vision, have helped maintain a joyful and successful learning environment. Moreover,
parents’ selfless support has been indispensable in our partnership to provide the best education to our students. It is

their wholehearted support and collaboration that has been the cornerstone of our school success.

I am most delighted to see that our students love to learn and are well disciplined. Not only do they achieve excellent
academic results, they also demonstrate critical thinking, good judgment, as well as good character. Our four cohorts
of graduates are indeed a testament to the success of our educational vision. Like those in the past years, our

graduates this year have successfully been admitted to universities of their choices. Among this years’ cohort, four of
our graduates have been awarded the Hong Kong Scholarship for Excellence (2016) and will receive a scholarship of
up to $250,000 each year to complete their university education. | hope all of our students will continue to work to the

best of their abilities, realize their dreams, and become contributing global citizens.

Our library is one of our most important studying venues as we promote reading and interactive learning in school.

The construction work to building a mezzanine in the library has started this summer and is scheduled for completion
by March, 2017. The mezzanine will extend students’ learning spaces and we look forward to its completion in time for
our Open Day. During the period of construction, our library service will continue and we will endeavor to minimize any

disruptions.

In this 2016-17 school year, | will continue to be CKY’s Head Principal working alongside Ms. Elizabeth Ng who has
been promoted to the position of Principal. In addition to our two Vice Principals, Ms. Jenny Chong and Ms. Connie
Lam, Ms. Dodie Sa has been promoted as our Acting Vice Principal. In addition to the strengthening of our Senior
Management Team, we also welcome the new teachers in our Primary and Secondary sections who I trust will make

us an even stronger community.

I am confident the commencement of our 15th school year will mark another milestone, and we will continue to make
every effort to provide an ever more joyful and successful education to our students. Our shared goal, as always, is to

develop our students to be autonomous, independent learners whose potentials will be maximized.

Wishing you all a successful and joyful year ahead.

Yours sincerely,

Dr. LAU, Siu-Ling

Head Principal



